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Community Development Depdrtment

To: Planning Commission

File No.: AME2013 0012

Date: January 5, 2015

Re: Auke Bay Area Plan

Attachments

Attachment A CBJ Lands & Resources Comments
Attachment B DOT/ PF Comments

Attachment C Revised Implementation Table

This memo addresses comments from the December 16, 2014 Planning Commission meeting. The most
current Draft Auke Bay Plan can be found at the following CBJ website:
http://www.juneau.org/aukebayplan/

Comments received from various groups
Attachment A: CBJ Lands & Resources: Addressed in this memorandum.
0 In summary, there are two main issues:
= |ssue 1) A small property along the shoreline (Auke Bay Post Office property) is
allowed to be (re)built higher (55 feet) than the land-based property behind it
(45 feet) and therefore may block views of Auke Bay. How can this blockage be
minimized?
e The Post Office property is within a designated view shed and therefore,
the policies in this Plan will encourage future development to be
designed in a way to lessen impacts to view sheds. Example: Orient the
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building perpendicularly to the shoreline or have only partial blockage of
views.
= |ssue 2) There are conceptual parking areas identified on the Community
Charrette Map that are on CBJ owned land which are designated for disposal to
the private markets. The Plan’s parking designations might prevent or conflict
with this designation.

e The parking designations are conceptual in nature and may change over
time. Although this map provides a guide for future infrastructure and
development, it is not binding. Supplying parking does not necessarily
prevent market uses on the same lot.

Attachment B: DOT/ PF: Addressed in the on-line Draft Auke Bay Plan copy.

CBJ Docks & Harbors: Addressed in the on-line Draft Auke Bay Plan copy. This is not attached because
it was already provided during the 12/16/14 meeting.

Auke Bay Steering Committee: Addressed in the on-line Draft Auke Bay Plan copy. This is not attached
as it was already provided during the 12/16/14 meeting.

The Planning Commission asked CDD staff to incorporate specific re-zone ideas and action items in the
Implementation chapter to further boost the Plan’s policies into real improvements. As noted in that
chapter, the Plan will be referenced in the Comprehensive Plan and Title 49. The Auke Bay Area Plan is
aspirational in nature but does provide critical stepping blocks for specific changes, such as
recommending zoning changes, examine maximum building height and parking ratios, etc. Some of
these are too specific for the Plan and staff has not been discussed these issues in detail with the Auke
Bay Steering Committee or stakeholders in the area. This effort is expected to occur within the
following year, as noted in Attachment C. This attached provides a general timeline of action items.

Besides rezone changes, the Commission also requested staff to make the following changes/ address
specific items of the Plan. These have been addressed in the Plan.

e How does the Auke Bay Area Plan address slowing of traffic?

e Add goals to the Introduction Chapter.

e Add the Community Charrette Map to the Introduction Chapter to quickly show the reader the
planning efforts of this project.

Staff made many minor edits to the Plan to correct any grammatical errors or to improve the writing
quality. These specific edits are not listed in this memorandum. Also, staff split the map containing
both zoning districts and Comprehensive Plan designations into two separate maps for easier viewing.
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Findings
The Draft Auke Bay Area Plan is consistent with the 2013 CBJ Comprehensive Plan policies of Auke Bay.
The Plan seeks to solve many problems in and take advantage of many opportunities of Auke Bay as

derived from many public and stakeholder meetings.

Recommendation
Staff recommends the Planning Commission forward the Draft the Auke Bay Area Plan to the Assembly
with a recommendation of adoption.




Holly Kveum

From: Greg Chaney

Sent: Friday, December 26, 2014 10:45 AM
To: Holly Kveum

Subject: FW: Auke Bay

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

From: Greg Chaney

Sent: Friday, December 19, 2014 6:04 PM
To: Brenwynne Grigg

Cc: Jessica Beck; Dan Bleidorn

Subject: RE: Auke Bay

Hi Brenwynne,

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this draft document. In general it looks like a significant step forward in
planning for Auke Bay’s future. As a significant land holder in this region, CBJ Lands and Resources welcomes the
adoption of a plan that will enhance the future development pattern in this valuable region.

Lands primary comment is that the maximum height map allows a property on the waterside of the road to have 55’
maximum height. This property is directly across the road from CBJ’s property. CBJ’s lot is limited to 45’ so the property
owner closer to the water could build a development that would block a significant portion of CBJ’s property from
having a water view. It seems more appropriate that the property on the waterside of the road should have a maximum
height of 35 feet to allow the lots on the other side of the road the opportunity to have water view

developments. Below is a diagram to help illustrate this point. This concept is supported on Page 8 of the plan in the
discussion of View Sheds.

We are also concerned that page 51 (Appendix B) identifies that City Land (Sites 1,2 &3) will be used for “additional off-
street parking”. Based on our review of the draft document, the location of Sites 1,2 &3 were not immediately

evident. However the primary directive for CBJ property is for it to be used for fair market value developments unless a
specific use is identified by the Assembly. Dedicating CBJ property for parking severely restricts CBJ Land’s mission of
developing properties in one of the highest value locations. We request that this policy be modified or eliminated.

Once again we would like to commend the Auke Bay planning committee’s work on this plan.
Thank you for the opportunity to comment.

- Greg Chaney
CBJ Lands and Resources Manager






From: Brenwynne Grigg

Sent: Thursday, December 18, 2014 2:42 PM
To: Greg Chaney

Subject: Auke Bay

Below is the link to the Auke Bay Plan! Maps are towards the end. ©
http://www.juneau.org/aukebayplan/documents/AttachA AukeBayAreaPlan 12082014.pdf

Brenwynne W. Grigg, Administrative Officer

Community Development Department
office: 907.586.0766 | cell: 704.747.6587
email: brenwynne.grigg@juneau.org







wide spectrum of road users. They should only be considered when there is a demonstrated need
or problem to be solved. Our current data does not indicate this need exists. We will consider
traffic calming measures if conditions warranting them develop in the future as the Auke Bay
Plan progresses.

State policy requires that we consult with municipalities in determining safe speed limits and
zones within their jurisdiction. The local consistency review for the Glacier Highway Fritz Cove
to Seaview project resulted in a commitment that DOT&PF will conduct a speed study on
Glacier Highway following completion of the project. The study may or may not indicate the
need for a speed zone adjustment. In the event the study recommends a change in the speed zone
and that change is contrary to the written recommendations of the municipality, then, per policy,
we must provide notice and opportunity for a hearing before establishing said zone. We will
comply with our agreement and policy.

The upcoming DOT&PF project will include new sidewalks and wide bicyele lanes along Glacier
Highway in the Auke Bay arca. While our accident data does not indicate a current high accident
rate for pedestrian and bicycle related accidents in Auke Bay, we believe the proposed
improvements will help reduce accidents and improve salety for motorized and non-motorized
users. The problems that Ms. Hart’s amendments seek to correct are not evident in the factual
data gathered by DOT&PF. We are required to perform technical analysis based on data in the
establishment of speed limits on Alaska’s roadways. For this reason and all the others stated
herein, we are opposed to the adoption of these amendments.

Sincerely,

L. Pat Carroll
SE Region Preconstruction Engineer

cc: Greg Lockwood, DOT&PF PD&E Group Chief




Hollz Kveum

From: Carroll, Lawrence P (DOT) <pat.carroll@alaska.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, December 10, 2014 4:53 PM

To: Hal Hart; Eric Feldt

Cc: Lockwood, Gregory K (DOT)

Subject: Auke Bay plan doc comments

Hal- Eric,

Here are a few mostly editorial comments to the draft Auke Bay plan document.

Page 9- Figure
Awnings which protrude into the state ROW will require a ROW encroachment permit from AKDOT (discussed
at meeting on 12/3)

Page 10- Street Furniture, Banners, and plantings
Advertising is not allowable within the State Right of Way per state law (discussed at meeting on 12/3)

Page 14-Goal 9 and throughout the entire document

..within the Auke bay plan. Suggest change to ...within the Auke bay center. The plan is not an area, this
comment pertains in many places within the doc. An effort should be undertaken to review the entire
document to ensure consistent and appropriate use of the terms/ areas : planning boundary area, hub, and
core as defined on page x of the doc.

Page 14-Policy 9.1
Typo in (WFC) should be (WCF)

Page 14-Policy 9.2
...above ground transportation companies? Was ...above ground utility companies intended here.

Page 20- Policy 2.1/2.2
This is really one policy. It appears that the column break split the policy and gave it a new number (2.2) at the
top of the Rt hand column

Page 33- Existing conditions

DOT project names are incorrect. Correct names are: Glacier Highway & Back Loop Road Intersection Safety
Improvements (AKA: the Roundabout project) and Glacier Highway Reconstruction- Fritz Cove Road to Seaview
Avenue

Page 34 Graphic Legend

Suggest addition of the route name Glacier Highway to the top two items (Blue and Dark Red lines) For the
Orange Line | think this is intended to indicate the Back Loop Road Route from ??University Way maybe?? to
Glacier Highway



BLUE: Glacier Highway: Fritz Cove to Back Loop DARK RED: Glacier Highway: Auke Nu Drive to Back
Loop Orange: Back Loop Road: ??University Way?? to Glacier Highway

Auke Bay Average Dally Traffic : 2000-2013
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Source: Alaska Department of Transportation and Public Facilities annual Traffic Maps - Note
that some spikes in the data trend reflect discrepancies in the counting procedure although
the overall trend of increasing traffic is accurate.

Page 34 2" column, last paragraph: “Their preferred option would see the current ferry service replaced with
a road to North to Katzehin which then connected to a new day ferry service.”

Suggested edit:

“Their preferred option would see the current ferry service replaced with a road North to a new ferry terminal
near the Katzehin River delta which then connects to a new day ferry service.”

Page 35, Link to ABCOR doc at lower Rt
Please change the ADEC weblink to the following link from the ADOT ABCOR webpage:
http://dot.alaska.gov/sereg/projects/abcorr/assets/Main _Report.pdf

Page 39 partial paragraph at top of rt hand column — correct date for ABCOR is 2004

Page 39 1" bullet, Rt hand column- suggest rewording the paragraph additional intersection for auke bay
school- assume this is intending the new connection from Auke Bay school to back loop road but this is not
stated. Improve intersections with major Auke Bay roads is pretty vague.

Page 39 4™ bullet, Rt hand column — suggest rewording of paragraph “Transit service connections to Auke Bay
Ferry terminal should be provided, and (?? connections to??) the rest of Juneau should be maintained or
improved.”

Page 45 Policy 5.2, last sentence. suggest disabled access be changed to ADA accessibility

Page 51, Parking

“On-street parking on Glacier Hwy. from Loop Rd. to Fisherman's Bend”. AKDOT will not support this proposed
project unless a bypass is in place and Glacier Hwy. from Loop Rd. to Fisherman's Bend has been transferred to
the CBJ for maintenance and operation.



“On-street parking on Loop Rd. from Glacier Hwy. to UAS (re-establish).” Same comment as above, | also
guestion why “Not a Priority” projects are even included in this list.

Page 52, Pedestrian/Trails

“Pedestrian activated beacon at elementary school and other crossing locations on Glacier Highway.” Suggest
less specific recommendation such as “Improve safety of pedestrian crossings at elementary school and other
locations on Glacier Highway” A pedestrian activated beacon is very specific and is most likely not the best
solution for every situation/location.

Thanks-

e

L. Pat Carroll, P.E.
Preconstruction Engineer
pat.carroll@alaska.gov
Phone: (907) 465-4415
Fax: (907) 465-4414




Change Zoning Districts within Center planning

Create a new Town Center design standards plan

Establish cohesive zoning district(s) to achieve the goals of a new Small Town Center
Too many existing districts results in a separated mixture of land use development
Owners have little certainty of future neighboring developments

New design plan will help achieve the aesthetics of buildings, streetscapes, etc.
Without a design plan, current/ future zoning districts cannot influence the form and fuction of streetscapes, buildings, and
other spaces.

A design plan can enhance aspects of space/ buildings, such as landscaping, parking lots, walkways, building facades, etc.

Create new Gateways

Plan routes a future seawalk

Plan routes for future grid streets in the Center planning area

Establish a new parking management plan

Establish a new park in the Center planning area

Add Pedestrian-level lighting along streets in Center planning area

Explore CBJ Sewer renovations to accommodate growth in Auke Bay

Establish gateways along the main corridors into Auke Bay that providings a 'welcoming' aspect to the area.
Creates a sense of place for Auke Bay
Coordinate routes with shoreline properties.

Routes should connect to future pedestrian pathways to ensure highest level of connectivity within Center planning area.

By planning routes, the Small Town Center can better plan for future development
Coordinate with property owners to ensure future development doesn't prevent street route planning

A parking plan will ensure parking will be efficiently planning in the Center planning area.
This will provide a better understanding of where and when peak parking demand is needed.

Without a parking plan, parking may not be effectively laid out or designed to meet the goals of the Small Town Center.

A park in the Center planning area can provide a wonderful place to enjoy and relax outside.
A park can be an economic driver as it provide spaces for markets, concerts, art fairs, etc.
A park can add value to adjacent residential and commercial properties.

Pedestrian-level lighting illuminates more walking surfaces for safer walking conditions and feels safer.
Without this level of lighting, pedestrians may feel less safe and may be less inclined to walk.

Early coordination and planning about the demands on existing sewer capacity must occur with expected development of
the new Town Center



Construct seawalk

Construct future streets within the Center planning area

Analyze parking at Spaulding Meadow trailhead.

Analyze and construct a parking structure within the Small Town Center

Construct bicycle stations

Connect pathways around Auke Lake

Construct a separated pathway from the Auke Bay Ferry Terminal to the Center planning area

Design wayfinding signage

Explore a new CBJ Capital transit hub

CBJ Sewer upgrades to serve increase development in Auke Bay

A seawalk provides a unique place to enjoy views of the water.
A seawalk will provide a fun place to stroll, jog, and recreate
A seawalk can connect to existing pedestrian routes between water and upland developments

The new street grid will increase development potential
The new streets will create value in future business frontage.
The streets will provide pedestrian connections throughout the future Small Town Center.

This popular trailhead parking lot is undersized and needs to be re-examined
Vehicles sometimes park too close to the road.

Providing a central parking structure will lessen the parking demands of each use within the Town Center
This will reduce the amount of individual parking lots throughout the Town Center.
A parking structure will increase the land use efficiency by allowing more flexibility in future developments.

Bicycle stations can reduce vehicular parking.
Bicycle stations provide appropriate places to park bicycles instead of around street lights/ power poles.
These will encourage recreational and healthy transportation choices.

A circular pedestrian route around the lake will provide more recreational choices.
This will allow more people to enjoy the lake.
This will allow pedestrians to reach the lake from their residence or work.

No pedestrian connections

Wayfinding signage directs people to destinations, i.e. harbors, parks, trails, etc.
Signage creates a sense of place.

A hub in the Auke Bay Center planning area will enable transportation options
Allow residents to reach Auke Bay without using private automobiles

Help strengthen the UAS campus

Provides an economic value to Auke Bay

Exising sewer service to Auke Bay cannot serve proposed large development increases expected to create the Small Town

Center

Design a by-pass highway around Auke Bay

Alleviates existing high traffic volume.
Allows Glacier Highway to be converted to a traditional 'Main Street' within the Central planning area
Will allow a reduce in traffic speeds.



